
At the March 19, 2019 meeting held at Stanton Middle School, the Kent City Schools 
Board of Education took the following action: 
 
COFFEE TALK PRESENTATION: 

 Heard a presentation from Stanton ELA teacher Catrina Seeden-Burwell about 
the sixth grade ELA Action Plan and toured the new Data Room in the Media 
Center. 

 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 

 Superintendent George Joseph recognized Library Media Specialists Terry 
Clutter and Meilani Snellenberger, who reported on the Rough Riders Read 
summer program.  Pre-K through 12th grade students will be given books and 
access to the district’s Mobile Learning Lab.  The initiative is in response to data 
showing students lose reading and math skills during the summer. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 Presented a “Friend of Kent City Schools” award to Library Director Stacey 
Richardson for the Kent Free Library’s donation of tables and chairs for 
Stanton’s Media Center. 

 Recognized Hanna Manufacturing in Twinsburg and Director of HR and Facilities 
Scott Swan as the collaborative organization for the company’s support of 
Manufacturing Day tours for Stanton eighth graders. 

 Heard financial reports. 

 Accepted 2018 Tax Year Rates. 

 Approved OSBA policy updates. 

 Approved textbook adoptions. 

 Approved purchase of transportation van. 

 Approved agreement with the American Red Cross. 

 Approved upgrade of HVAC systems at Stanton. 

 Approved appointment of Jake Ferlito to Kent Parks and Recreation Board. 

 Approved two contracts for E-rate equipment. 

 Approved bids for roofing projects at Davey and Walls. 

 Approved contract for audiology services. 

 Approved field trips by Roosevelt students for OAHSA Cheer Competition and 
Spring Break baseball trip.  

 
PERSONNEL ISSUES: 

 Approved re-appointment of administrators and appointment of aides, classified, 
substitutes and supplementals. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

 Accepted donations totaling $5,097.67. 


